
  Newsletter of the Port Jefferson Yacht Club      On the web at: http://www.portjeffersonyachtclub.com June 2019 

  Bowspritz 

Vice Commodore’s Report

Port Jefferson Yacht Club’s 

First I must apologize that I missed publishing an ar�cle last month. A 
few club members reminded me of my du�es and I will not miss anoth-
er one!  

We have two of our launches running, Setauket and Dan Perry. Fetch is 
in Port Jefferson Marine Maintenance. There are a few repairs being 
wrapped up and Fetch should be launched in the next few days. With 
the projects completed on all the launches we hope to have a great sea-
son of launch service. 

The docks are looking great this season. Alan Johnson and his team 
have done a great job maintaining a repairing the docks. At night the 
docks look great with the ligh�ng installed. Very welcoming.

Kevin Mularkey is taking care of our clubhouse. We’ve had the roof re-
paired, carpets cleaned and some drywall replaced in the downstairs 
area. If there is anything you no�ce that needs a�en�on please contact 
Kevin. 

Mr. Keith Puls has been taking care of the grounds and if you have not 
seen it yet, the permanent awning on the north side of the JSP building 
looks awesome.  Members needing work hours should contact one of 
the directors in your areas of talent or interest. Weeding, pain�ng, light 
repair work can be done to help both the club and yourself with work-
hours. 

If you wish to publish anything in the newsle�er please contact Vic 
Suben who has always done a wonderful job with The Bowspritz.  If you 
know of someone interested in joining the club please have them con-
tact Ralph Segalowitz, our Membership Commi�ee Chair.  If you need 
an email sent to all club members please forward it to Gene Stark 
(email@portjeffersonyachtclub.com).   

Cont’d on next page 



Vice Commodore, cont’d. 

Commissioning has come and gone. We usually hand out membership cards and yearbooks at this annual 
event. We are currently working on membership cards and will have them to our members shortly. We real-
ly need a member, or a few members, to help with the yearbook. We have been asking for months for help 
and Ed Dowd’s daughter agreed to help. We did have copies for distribution at Commissioning but need to 
get yearbooks for all members. If you have corrections to the initial yearbook please let me know and we 
will incorporate in the final copy. 

In May Joe Yorizzo and I met with Village Trustee Stan Loucks and Director of Recreation, Renee Lem-
merman to discuss how the Village and PJYC can work together in promoting the Club, Village and our 
Junior/Adult Sail Program.  It was a great meeting and we will be meeting again. Bottom line is to get fami-
lies in the club we need something for all family members to enjoy, We will keep all members updated. 

Wishing you a happy and healthy summer boating season!  If anyone has anything they wish to discuss 
please let me know! 

Karl Janhsen 
Vice Commodore 

PJYC 

2019 Social Calendar 

June Saturday, 22nd Branford Cruise 

July Thursday, 4th Independence Day Party 

August Saturday, 17th Commodore’s BBQ 

September Saturday, 7th Village Cup Regatta 

November Saturday, 9th Annual Dinner Dance 

Special  Notice 

The Hausner Family is proud to announce the birth of Reagen Lynn Hausner on Sunday, June 9, 
Reagan Lynn weighed in at 8lbs.-6oz, 21 inches. Reagan Lynn is Rear Commodore Jeff Hausner’s first 
Grandchild, and Sally Hausner’s first Great Grandchild. 
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NEW AWNING INSTALLED 

The new awning is completed.  Made of 29 gauge metal with a new “Colorfast 45” finish the 

roofing carries a 45 year finish warranty against fading, chalking and chipping.  Further, it 

withstands severe weather conditions including high wind and fire.  While considered a tempo-

rary structure as our old canvas awning was, we do not need to take it down and reinstall it 

every year.  This awning is maintenance free!  Best of all, we saved $700.00 over a canvas re-

placement. Please join me in thanking Ed Nielsen, Ken Babits and Phil Schiavon for their time 

and construction skills.  A very special thanks to Alan Johnson for the working on the design, 

planning and procurement of materials, as well as the construction and problem solving.   

Keith Puls, Grounds Director 
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Docks and Floats 
An additional 16 cleats have been installed on the West dock to replace some of the 6x6.blocks 

that were removed. The blocks were removed to make it easier to store the docks when they are 

hauled for the winter.   Final installation will be done in the spring when the docks are out of the 

water because access is so much better. Water and electric appear to be working on all docks as 

well as the new 50 amp stanchions and the new stanchion on the East dock.    

 Dock Boards:   We now have dock boards for member and transient use.  The boards are used in 

conjunction with fenders to hold your boat off the poles.  They are located at the dock house. 

The club is now using Dockwa to better control reservations for dock space.  Last season we 

used both Dockwa and a manual system and as a result some reservations became confused.  

With only one system in use, we should be  able to have better control and fewer instances of 

overbooking. 

To make it easier for members and guests to board boats with higher freeboards. we have just 

completed installing a new set of steps on the launch Dan Perry  This is a template of what the 

final installations may look like on the other launches.  After you have used the steps and have 

some constructive comments, please pass them on. 

There appears to be continuing confusion about putting boats on the dock.  Please read the rules 

in the year book or re-read them as previously printed here.  There are really three points.  Week-

day dockage is limited to 5 hours per day, Mondays to Thursday, weekend and holiday is limited 

to one hour per day and no boat can be left unattended over night for ANY reason if the wind is 

predicted to be 16 knots with a north component.  If for some reason you cannot follow the dock 

rules, a book is provided for you to say why you must be on the dock.  It is located in the dock 

house, ask a launch driver for the book.  Failure to do this exposes you to a $2/ foot bill for every 

day you are on the dock.  It is your responsibility to make the entry into the book and not the 

launch drivers.  The launch drivers cannot give permission to be on the dock, only you the mem-

ber can do that with an entry and reason in the log book.  

Alan Johnson,                                                                                                                                     

Director of Docks and Floats 



For Sale 
For Sale:  1976 2 HP Johnson outboard 

motor.  Lightly used and runs well. Asking 

$100. 

 Write or call to John Lane jlanek@aol.com 

or 631 751 850 

Grounds Help Wanted:

Need hours?  Plenty of gardening work available to earn those hours!  Much of it can be 
done when it’s convent for you.  Call or text Keith Puls, Grounds Chair 917 617 5920. 

Thank you to Laurina Neilsen, Ed Neilsen, Cathy Segalowitz and Helene Flynne for re-
building the baskets on the clubhouse deck, and planting new flowers! 
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Docks and Floats 
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Racing EVENTS! 

(Note: RC Meeting Change) 

Dates: 

 May 21st: 7 PM – Skippers Meeting 

 May 24th: 6 PM - Race Committee Meeting 

 May 28th: First Tuesday Night Race! 7PM First Warning! 

ALL are welcome to either meeting!  Bar WILL be open!  

Find out what it’s all about! NOR is posted and Registration 

is open. See club website. 

Race Committee Needed! 

 We need Race Committee Members for Tuesday Evenings.  

No experience necessary! We will be happy to train you.  (It’s 

not that hard!) Drivers for Pintail needed!  Spend a few eve-

nings out on the water!  

Dave Hubbard – davechub@gmail.com 
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BOARD OF GOVERNORS/COMMITTEES—2019 

CLUB OFFICERS                                                                                                                                                                                           

Commodore                  Ed Dowd                631-472-6533 dowededdie@aol. com                                             

Vice Commodore                   Karl Jahnsen 631-473-5734  cjcpas@aol.com                                                     

Rear Commodore                   Jeff Hausner 516-459-3529 jwh@intelli-tec.net                                                 

Fleet Captain                  David Hubbard   631-630-3913        davechub@gmail.com                                            

Recording Secretary                  Ellie Bowman  631-751-3591  bowman70@verizon.net                                     

Corresponding Secretary                  Kay Rachek 631-751-8136  kayrachek@optonline.net                                 

Treasurer                  Tim Rachek                         631- 751-8136  timrachek@optonline.net                                 

Judge Advocate                   John Ciarelli 631-65-7567  johncli@aol.com                                                              

DIRECTORS                                                                                                                                                                                                 

Launch &Moorings                                 Joe Yorizzo  631-979-1794  unitedart@aol.com     

Docks & Floats                   Alan Johnson    631-585-2516 alanwilliamjohnson@gmail.com  

House                   Kevin Mularkey                   631-732-4397        jankev@optonline.net                              

Grounds                   Keith Puls                           631– 828-6923       kpuls116@gmail.com                          

Social                   Karen Jahnsen   631-473-5734        syckarenj@aol.com

Education                                Da id Diamond  631-473-2473  davidjdiamond@optonline.net 

Past Commodore                   Laurina Nielsen   631-827-0049  laurina_n@hotmail.com                                          

COMMITTEES                                                                                                                                                                                                

Membership    (Chair)                            Ralph Segalowitz                   631- 689-7395       rsegalow@yahoo.com   

                               Tim O’Mara                   631-846-4177        chillinonahd@yahoo.com   

                  Joan Fortgang     631-473-2160         sailmom@optimum.net      

                 Jean & John Doherty             631-751-8643          seapeace@live.com  

                               Ray Epp                                 631-289-4156         rwepp@optimum.net 

Nominating   (Chair)                                    John Doherty                        631-751-8643         seapeace@live.com                                                      

  Vic Suben                              631-246-5170     vsuben@optonline.net                                                  

  Chuck  Chiaramonte              631-473-0205     chuck09@optonline.net 

SERVICES

Cruising                Heather & Ken Babits   631-331-1798   raison10@optonline.net                                   

PHRF                 Joan & Mort Fortgang   631-473-2160   sailor36@optimum.net                                      

Bowspritz               Vic Suben                   631-246-5170   vsuben@optonline.net                                               

E-Mail (mass)               Gene Stark                  631-474-5187   email@portjeffersonyachtclub.com                                     

Bar               Joe Yorizzo                   631-979-1794   unitedart@aol.com  

Club Rentals               Kevin Mularkey    631-732-4397   jankev@optonline.net                                      

Ships Store               Dave & Ellen Diamond   631-473-2473   davidjdiamond@optonline.net                                     

Yearbook                               Dianna Stackow                      631-689-6957   ds@grms.com                    

Harbor Cup               Sean Heffernan    631-751-6626     johnheffernan@optonline.net                             

Publicity                               Joe Yorizzo   631-979-1794   unitedart@aol.com                                           

Dingy Rack Rental s               Ray Epp                   631 289-4156     rwepp@optimum.net                                         

Work Assessments                              Ellie Bowman                  631987-8970    bowman70@verizon.net                                               

Director, Sail  Training                 Jay Rose      631-210-4019   jay.rose@nyu.edu 
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Port Jefferson Yacht Club 

PO Box 138 

Port Jefferson, NY 11777 

Bowspritz 

Upcoming Events 

Saturday, June 22nd, Branford Cruise 

Thursday, July 4th, Independence Day Party 

Saturday, August 17th, Commodore’s BBQ 

Saturday, September 7th, Village Cup Regatta 


